
 

 

 

 
 AIM HIGH, BE RESPECTFUL, CREATE HAPPY MEMORIES  

                                                                                                                         

Message From Mrs Rahim 

Dear Parents/Carers 

As I write my final newsletter for this academic 

year I reflect upon what a busy year it has been!  

  

Our children have continued to work hard.  

We are excited for the year ahead and as always I 

look forward to being the head teacher of such a 

wonderful school! 

  

We wish you all a lovely summer and will see you 

in September! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Farewell Year 6 

 

Today we will be saying goodbye to our oldest children in school. They have grown not only in size but in 

personality and in confidence and are now ready to head off to their secondary schools.  

We are incredibly proud of all our Year 6 children and their achievements and we would like to wish all our 

Year 6 children success and happiness at their new schools. 

  

So long, farewell 

 

We will also be saying goodbye today to Mrs Hayton, Mrs Darlington and Mrs Swaine. We would like to say 

a huge thank you for all their commitment and support at CVPS and wish them all the luck in the future. We 

will miss you! 

  

  

PE T-shirts and PE Uniform  

 

PE T-shirts can be re-used in September or you can buy a new one via Parent Pay for £3.50. PE t-shirts will be 

then given out via the office. We require all children to wear a house coloured t-shirt for PE from Year 1 

upwards as part of their PE  

    CVPS 
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Key Dates  

21st July – Last day of term 

4th September – First day of term 

7th September – Family Breakfast 

8th September – Open Morning 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform. Please can we remind you that from September children will also require an outdoor PE kit which 

consists of plain black jogging bottoms and sweatshirt/hoody and trainers. Children should wear this for 

school on the day they have PE. 

  

 Volunteers 

 

We will be welcoming back our volunteers in September. If you would like to volunteer in school, then 

please inform the office in September.  

 

Open Morning 

 

On Friday 8th September we would like to invite parents/carers into classes to see your children in action. 

We are offering a drop in session between 8.45am and 10.45am. This will give you an opportunity to see 

your child in their new classroom environment and ask any questions to the teacher. You will be able to 

enter school from 8.45am via the Y5/6 entrance. We hope to see you during this time. 

 

  

Family Breakfast 

Thursday 7th September there will be a family breakfast where you will have the opportunity to meet 

your child’s new teacher. As year 3 are continuing with the same teacher for year 4 you may just 

want to say hello to Mrs Devanney. 

 

Key Dates 

Please look out for a ping which will contain special dates to look forward to over the next academic year. 

Although we have tried to give an indication of dates these maybe subject to change. Thanks for your 

understanding. 
 

 

Amazon Wishlists 

 

A big thank you to all of our Parents/Carers that have donated books via our Amazon wish lists. If you would 

like to donate a book to your child’s class please find the information on PING. Can we please ask you to do 

this now from September.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

WHAT WE HAVE BEEN UP TO!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Thank you to those of you who attended the family breakfast on Monday 17 th July to discuss school 

hours. It was great to hear your thoughts on this matter and as a school we will be considering 

points that were made. 

In the autumn term we will begin a consultation to increase the school hours ready for September 

2024. Please look out for this information. 

I have attached a link below to the non-statutory guidance: Length of the school day. 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file 

/1167516/Minimum_School_Week_Non-Statutory_Guidance.pdf 

 

Important Information 

At the start of the next academic year some of our classes have moved around to different rooms in 

the school. This will have an impact on where children are dropped off to school and are collected. 

Please read below. 

Reception have now moved to the old Year 2 classroom. The children will be dropped off and 

collected around the back of the school at the ‘Swamp’ entrance. 

Year 1 are still in the same room. The children will be dropped off and collected around the back of 

the school at the old reception class door. 

Year 2 have moved to the old Year 6 classroom. The children will be dropped off and collected 

around the back of the school next to the swamp entrance. 

Year 3 and Year 4 will enter school through the Year 3/4 door and will be collected from the 

playground. 

Year 5 and Year 6 will enter school through the year 5/6 door and will exit from the Year 5/6 door. 

We will ensure any new entrances are sign posted clearly. If you cannot find the entrance please ask. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family Challenge 

Have lot’s of fun in the holiday’s! Please take pictures 

of the adventures you get up to and post them on 

Twitter!  

 

Please follow us on 

Twitter 

@CLAYTONPRIMPAY! 


